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Winter Book Retreat
Ten Evenings With God, by Ilia Delio

“…the source of our happiness and freedom lies in God when we come to know 
ourselves in God. To discover our identity is to find God, and to find God is to 
discover happiness in which lies our freedom.”

With these words from the Introduction, author and theologian Ilia Delio invites 
readers to walk with her through ten short reflections on discernment as framed 
by fundamentals of the Christian life.

Wondering about where you are at in life? Or where you are headed? Join in this 
Winter book retreat to share questions, thoughts, and ideas! The group will 
meet January – March 2023 by ZOOM on Sunday evenings. Come for one or two 
meetings, or all ten. All are welcome.

FMI contact Tom Kircher at tomkircher999@gmail.com

First Parish Book Club
January 3, 2023 6:30 pm

Joan Didion’s
“The Year of Magical Thinking”

February 7, 2023 6:30 pm
Jess Lourey’s 

“The Quarry Girls:  A Thriller”

March 7, 2023 6:30 pm
Octavia Spencer’s 

“Parable of the Sower”

April 4, 2023 6:30 pm
Jane Healey’s 

“The Beantown Girls”

May 2, 2023 6:30 pm
Matt Haig’s 

“The Humans:  A Novel”

2023 Budget Hearings
January 8th and 15th at 11:30 am

Come hear about the upcoming budget and have 
your questions answered. 

January 22, 2023
Snow date – January 29, 2023

11:30 am
Sanctuary of First Parish Congregational Church

12 Beach St       Saco, ME 

MLK Jr Day of Service
January 16, 2023

9:00 am – 2:00 pm
Sign up to Volunteer

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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NOTIFICATION OF 2023 ANNUAL AFFIRMATION 
MEETING

To All Members of First Parish Congregational Church, United Church of Christ:

You are hereby officially notified that the Annual Affirmation Meeting of First 
Parish Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, Saco, Maine will be held 
on Sunday, January 22, 2023, at 11:30 AM (snow date is January 29, 2023) at 
First Parish Congregational Church, 12 Beach Street in Saco, Maine to act upon 
the following business:

First: To receive a statement and a prayer by our Minister, Rev. Scott Cousineau.

Second: To receive information and take action, if required, on the reports of the 
various officers and teams of the church, specifically:

1. Approve the minutes of the Annual Affirmation Meeting of January 23,  

2022.

2. Accept the Report of the Clerk.

3. Accept the Financial Reports of the Treasurer and the Investment Team.

4. Accept the First Parish Council Report on mission, vision and planning.

Third: To receive and act upon the proposed 2023 Mission Plan (budget).

Fourth: To elect all Officers, Church Council Members, and Delegates of the 
Church as required by the by-laws of the organization.

Fifth: To ratify the actions taken by the Church Council, its officers, and all teams 
on behalf of this church from January 23, 2022, until this date.

All members of First Parish Congregational Church are urged to attend this 
meeting in person.

To convene this annual meeting, a quorum of at least 20% of the active and 
associate membership is needed to attend which is 60 members.

If you would like to attend but need assistance, call the office at 283-3771 by 
January 21.



Pastor Scott’s Message…

The Pastor’s Perspective … 

I am not much of a “Car Guy.” I mean … I love cars.  They make getting around town so
much faster and easier.  But I can only perform the most basic repairs and maintenance on my
vehicles.  I tried to change my own oil one time and ended up with hair filled with filthy, old
motor oil.  (Expert’s tip: When draining motor oil, make sure that your head is NOT in the catch
basin.)  I do enjoy watching auto renovation and restoration programs on television.  I enjoy
watching the transformation of a rusty “barn find” into a restored gem.  Watching those shows
has taught me how many systems in automobiles operate.  Not enough to know how to replace or
repair them, but enough to know how things work.

Recently, I have been thinking about torque converters.  Now … stay with me here.  Those
of us who drive automobiles with an automatic transmission use them every day.  Did you know
that?  The torque converter is that piece of equipment that transfers the power from the engine to
the drive shaft and ultimately to the wheels.  Step on the gas pedal and the car accelerates.  Take
our foot off and it decelerates.  Smooth and simple.  We do not even think about it.

Now … what on earth does this have to do with you, us, and the church?  Good question.

Over the past few months, we have steadily emerged from the specter of COVID.  Our worship 
attendance has been increasing week after week.  On Christmas Eve, we welcomed over three 
hundred and fifty worshippers at our two worship services.  We have felt the spirit and the energy 
return to our sanctuary.  We have seen friends return and also many new faces.  The 8:00
AM worship service has returned.  Our Senior Choir averages nearly thirty people every Sunday.
The children and youth for our Children’s Messages now sometimes occupy three pews!  Our
Sunday school attendance is also increasing.  All of those are wonderful trends.  It is so exciting to
spend Sunday mornings here at First Parish Church!

Now for the “torque” converter, or in this case, a “Spirit” converter.  How do we transfer
the power and spirit that we experience in worship and Sunday school into meaningful ministry?

Worship and teaching are essential parts of our ministry.  They are the foundation upon which we 
build.  But Jesus barely speaks of worship in his ministry.  Instead, his emphasis is loving one 
another and serving our neighbors.  He asks us to consider the important questions:  ‘How do you 
love?’ and ‘Who do you love?’

As we begin a new year, let us spend some time focusing upon these questions, and the
additional questions that arise from them.  How to engage those who are part of our church
family?  How do we encourage participation in our church leadership and ministries?  How to
engage the wider community?  How do we establish and build deeper relationships?  How do we
serve our neighbors?  And even more … how do we hear and learn their stories?  When we say,
“All are welcome here.” do we really mean it?  Let us ponder these questions in our hearts.

Happy New Year, one and all!  May you experience God’s wonderful peace!

Scott



Moderator Update

From the 
Moderator… 

Welcome 2023!  A new year always offers a time for reflection as well as new hope.  People use 
the new year to change some aspect of their lives that they are not satisfied with or does not 
bring them the happiness they seek.  The key is to identify facets that need improvement, and 
then set goals that are realistically achievable with appropriate effort and put a mechanism in 
place that encourages one to continue in that effort to ensure success.  You also need a few 
“wins” to provide incentive to continue. First Parish Church is in a similar position.  We face some 
significant challenges as we enter 2023. As you’ve heard me say prior to worship every week 
during our Generosity Campaign, we have some considerable budget challenges going into 2023 
so we need everybody’s input to help reach a resolution that is best for all.  The budget requested 
by all the teams now sits at $422K.  However, at the time of this writing, the total amount pledged 
for 2023 is $275K, well short of our target goal.  Whereas some of the teams have already cut 
their budgets, we need to employ a multi-pronged strategy which includes rental income, 
fundraising and budget cuts in order to fund our programs.  Additionally, at the recommendation 
of the Finance Team, the Church Council reviewed and discussed these strategies as well as using 
teams “rolling funds” or monies that are from contributions from members or individual gifts at 
our November and December meetings.  All avenues will continue to be reviewed in order to 
present a realistic budget. 

Congregational budget meetings are planned for after worship on Jan 8 and 15, 2023 in order to 
review and discuss the 2023 Mission Plan.  Your participation is needed this year.  We need 
everybody's thoughts, ideas, creativity and energy to come up with a way to continue to fund the 
wonderful initiatives of First Parish church for 2023.  Annual Affirmation is Sunday, January 22, 
2023 with a snow date of January 29.  Please join us after worship for this important meeting. 
Look for the Call soon.  Per our By Laws, we need a quorum for the meeting to take place.

Finally, I’ll be stepping down as your Moderator at the Annual Affirmation meeting.  Moderator is a 
wonderful role where you get to affect change and be involved in many interesting and important 
aspects of church business.  It’s an awesome task to facilitate Church Council meetings.  It’s 
simultaneously energizing and exhausting.  I have been humbled and honored to fulfill this role 
over the last couple years.  First Parish is and always has been in good hands.  There are many 
people whom I would like to thank.  The staff at First Parish church is truly exceptional. They are 
truly talented and devoted to the purpose and mission of 
our church and community.  They have made my job 
enjoyable and much easier.  Additionally, there are many 
volunteers who work tirelessly to support First Parish.  
When I see what people do, it makes me want to work 
even harder.  Please continue to support your new 
Moderator, who will be announced at the Annual Meeting.

Blessings and peace, Dale Siulinski



From the 

Amy Chute – amy.chute@firstparishsaco.org

At the Annual Affirmation Meeting held on January 23, 2022 we as a church body approved the 2022 
Mission Plan. As you may remember, this budget projected income of $340,099 and expenses of 
$450,960. We were able to approve a budget with an expected shortfall (or loss) of $110,861 because 
the checking account Operating balance had grown to $207,734 as of December 31, 2021. The 
Operating balance grew to this amount because we have had several years where income exceeded 
expenses and the surplus or “carryover” grew that Operating balance account.

We have financial reports through November and activity for three weeks in December as of this 
writing, so let’s look at how we are performing against the budget with most of the year passed.

Budgeted income through December 22 stands at $342,649. This is above our targeted annual income 
of $340,099. Budgeted expenses through December 22 stand at $398,699. This is below our budgeted 
expenses of $450,960. The resulting deficit for 2022 through December 22 is $56,050. This deficit is 
being funded by the surplus in the checking account Operating balance from prior years. The operating 
balance stands at roughly $150,000 as of December 22. 

First Parish Church income from pledges averaged $274,640 over 2016-2021, ranging from $255,680 to 
293,192. Pledges through December 22, 2022 total $251,662 so we are not looking as though we will 
hit that average for 2022.

Looking at next year’s budget, pledges received for 2023 total $274,850 through December 22, 2022. 
Total 2023 budgeted income is $347,990.

The 2023 budget requests from teams initially totaled $453,603. Over the last month teams have 
revised their budget and the revised budget requests total $422,109. The budgeted requests for 2023 
for Personnel totals $268,674 and Facilities totals $112,320; all other teams requests combined total 
$41,115.

The current 2023 budget draft has a $74,119 shortfall. Our budgeted income only covers 82% of our 
budgeted expenses.

We can’t use up the entire $150,000 surplus in the operating balance with successive years of expenses 
exceeding income. First Parish Church had budgeted expenses every month of over $33,000 for 2022; 
2023 projected monthly expenses are currently over $35,000. Most businesses, non-profits and 
governments keep two months or more of planned expenses in their checking accounts so that they can 
pay bills and payroll timely, which suggest FPC should keep $70,000 or more in its operating account.

The Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) funds and the Saco School rentals provided extra income to 
First Parish Church totaling $121,600 over 2019-2021. Those revenues are not coming back. We need 
to either develop additional revenue sources or reduce expenses (and services) at First Parish Church.

First Parish Church should re-visit its organizational structure and bylaws as part of the process to
address the budget shortfalls which are likely to continue for the foreseeable future without changes to 
increase revenues or cut expenses.

I urge you to get involved and volunteer in 2023. We are going to need people to possibly help with 
fundraising, church rentals, bylaws and organizational structure, and budgeting for 2024 and beyond.

2022 December Messenger.pptx


Dear Friends,

Today I’d like to recognize another of our Diaconate
members, Pam Mohlin.  Pam joined the church in 1983,
with her husband, Bob.  As an active member, Pam has
served the Diaconate for a number of terms throughout
the years, in addition to serving in the nursery, on the
Christian Education Team, Nominating Committee,
Capital Campaign, and the Open and Affirming
Committee.  She has also created the Diaper Bank
mission at First Parish, and is currently the coordinator
for this highly needed and used, organization for families
in Saco and the surrounding communities.

Upon being initially asked by a former minister to serve as a Deacon, Pam felt called to 
accept, after serious consideration.  At that time, women had only recently joined the 
Diaconate.

Pam considers being a Deacon to be the most meaningful role she’s had at First Parish.  
Being a member of the Diaconate has led to the church becoming an extension of Pam’s 
family, providing support, and many close friendships.  Feeling that she is contributing 
to the life of the church is Pam’s favorite part of being a Deacon. In her role as a 
Deacon, she serves as a Duty Deacon, keeps the minutes of the monthly meetings, and 
assists Pastor Scott with new member classes.

You will often see Pam in the Narthex before the service, and in the sanctuary following 
the service, greeting people and touching base with congregants who may be currently 
dealing with life’s challenges.  Please take a moment, and thank Pam for her faithful 
service!

As the new year is quickly approaching, please prayerfully consider joining the Diaconate 
to contribute to our church community, in a way that will also enrich your own faith 
journey! Please contact Pastor Scott, or a member of the Diaconate to express your 
interest.

Blessing to each of you, as we look to a new year, 

Margery Condon and Dan Carter, Diaconate Co-Chairpersons



    
                                                                                                                        

The New Year is here! 

For the month of January 

our Church school classes  

will focus on the Bible stories of The Wise 

Men Visit Jesus, Jesus Baptism, Jesus Calls 

Levi, Jesus Feeds Five Thousand and Jesus 

Walks on Water..  Our Wonder Word for the 

month is Believe.   

Last month was our Christmas Pageant 

supper and rehearsal.  It was wonderful to 

have over 60 people in fellowship together.   

 

 
 

Our Church school Christmas Pageant was 

amazing.  We had 26 children with 16 

families participating. Thanks to our 

participants, their families and all our music 

directors for making this happen.  Many 

thanks to our youth, (Lucas Edstrom, 

Connor Remillard, Dexter Roberge and 

Abbie Seymour) and adult helpers  

(Heather Hanscom, Katherine Karbel 

Heather Nolette and Mike Remillard) that 

kept our angels, shepherds and wisemen on 

track. Thank you to Linda Lambert for our 

incredible animals.  They are so amazing.  

There are so many moving parts to a 

Children’s Christmas pageant.  We are so 

happy that everyone loved it and that it 

brought great JOY to YOU.  That is what 

the Christmas story is all about.  Thank you 

everyone for the kind and beautiful words.  

They are greatly appreciated.  More thank 

yous to the Top of the Hill Gang and our 

Custodian Guy for all the altar maneuvers.  

To our King soloists:  David Johnston, Phil 

Blood and Peter Gray.  To Jim Pate, who 

is so kind to transport hay from the Harris 

Farm to and from the church. Thank you to 

Bev Harris.  Thank you to the Christian 

Education Team that cleaned up on Sunday 

for the concert that evening.  Many hands 

made this Christmas Pageant possible.  

 

Many thanks to our 

Youth for their 

leadership during our 

5PM Family Christmas Eve service. “The 

Sparkle Box” is the name of the book that 

Pastor Scott and I read for the service.  We 

loved having the children sit close to hear 

the story. 

 

Happy New Year 
Stay safe and stay well 

 Kris 

 

 
 

 

December 

December   4   Chloe Remillard 

December 11   Emily Savage 

December  18  Dexter Roberge 

December  25  No in person worship 

 



Jesus says:   

“Let the little  

Children come  

to me”     

 -Matthew 19:14                                
Helping Lisa or Mary in the Nursery for the 

month of December was:    

4th Tracy Seymour 

11th Lindsey Martel 

18th       Glenys Salas 

25th No in person worship 

 

Thank you to all who have signed up for 

helping in our Nursery.  Our sign up sheet 

for the Winter is up and we hope you will 

continue your generosity by signing up.  

      “Its Only One Sunday!” 
    First Parish Christian Education Team              

     appreciates your time.  Thank you 

 

SPURWINK  

ADOPT-A-FAMILY  

Thank you to all who 

participated in this project. We helped out 3 

families, 12 children.  Isn’t this what 

Christmas is all about?  Susan Anton and 

her daughter made Christmas stockings for 

each child and filled them. Through other 

generous donations, like three full dinners 

from the Snowmobile Club (thank you 

Gordon Mehlman) and gift cards we were 

also able to put food on the table for the 

holidays.  One of our families, a mom with  

six boys, wrote at the end of their wish list:  

“big hugs of thanks and so many wonderful 

feelings.  If I told you just some of our story 

you may understand how grateful we are 

and even be amazed with what we do!”    

I’m so glad we can help out families that 

walk amongst us at our church.   

 

  

 

 

Watch for your Superbowl Subs   order  

form in January and also on the web site.   

Subs will be available after church 

on  Sunday, February 12, 2023.   

Super Bowl is a week later this 

year.   At this time we will be taking a 

special offering for Souper Bowl Sunday.  

This offering will stay in our community. 

This year we will donate the money to the  

Saco Food Pantry.   

.“I was hungry and you fed me.”---Matthew 

25:35, The Message by Eugene Peters 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Martin Luther King 

     Day of Service 

       January 16, 2023 

  Not A Day Off, But A Day On   

      Life’s most urgent question is? 

   “What are you doing for others?” 

    -Martin Luther King 

Martin Luther King, Jr Day of Service will 

take place Monday, January 16, 2023.  This 

will be our Fifteenth year!!  We invite our 

Faith community to start collecting  

Health and Beauty items:  toothbrushes, 

toothpaste, soap, feminine sanitary products, 

deodorant (men and women), shampoo etc. 

New Underwear, all sizes, New Socks, all 

sizes. 

 

There will be shopping carts in the atrium 

for all items to be left. A sign-up sheet will 

be available soon.  If you would like to help 

on MLK Day of Service please email me: 

kris@firstparishsaco.org  

Thank you 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Pageant 2023 Pictures 

 

 

  

 

 



From Music & Arts
2022





Christian Education
for Children and Youth

The Christian Education Team oversees the teaching arm of our church.

Our Mission is to help children, youth and adults to
develop a relationship with God through the transforming love of Jesus Christ.

On Sunday mornings we provide safe and engaging Church school classes and Nursery Care.
We have a list of our Safe Church Policies on the church website. Our Experiential 
Experiences include but are not limited to: Acolytes, Bible Sunday, Christmas Pageant, 
Confirmation class, Pilgrim Lodge, (our UCC Church camp), Vacation Bible school and Youth 
Fellowship. 

Our Youth Fellowship programs include our “Give Thanks” overnight in November, “Souper 
Bowl Sunday” overnight and sub sale in February and Mother’s Day/Blanket Sunday 
breakfast in May.  Two of our intergenerational events include Martin Luther King, Jr. Day of 
Service and Sunday Funday (which is every fifth Sunday).

Members are: Karen Brann, Chair, Mary Sicard, Recorder, Mary Coyne, Lisa Edstrom, Linda
Lambert and Eric Steva.  Kris Galasyn is the Church’s Christian Education Director.

As of January 2023 we will be bringing on new members: Heather Nolette, Michael 
Remillard, Danielle Roberge and Tracy Seymour.

Our meetings are on the first Sunday of the month from 8:50 to 9:30 AM. If you are 
interested in learning more about Christian Education at First Parish or teaching Church 
school please contact one of our members. 

This new article in “The Messenger” will focus on our different teams and 
groups here at First Parish.  We hope this will bring more understanding to 
you and provide information as to what each team does, when they meet 
and the current members of the team.  Perhaps it may pique your interest 
enough to join a team and help First Parish keep the light shining for all to 
see. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~



Flower and Altar Update
Thank you to everyone who provided flowers in 2022.  

We hope that everyone has enjoyed the poinsettias in the Sanctuary and around the church 
this year.  The Christ Banner was purchased using Legacy Funds through the Hewes Fund.

A special THANK YOU to the Top of the Hill Gang for their help this past year, most recently 
hanging banners and shelving for poinsettias.  

The 2023 Altar Flower Sign Up Sheets are available outside the church office. You can also 
contact Patrice Tripp at 207-509-1109 or rtripp@maine.rr.com

or Marcia Lord at 207-768-1699 or mvlord@aol.com

Are you new to the church and looking for a way to get more involved?  Join our team and 
make some new friends!

Altar Flowers given for the Month of 
December

December 4th – Given by Lorie Faubert in 
loving memory of Winafred Schnarr

December 11th– Given by Bill & Sue 
Burgess in memory of Harry & Elinor 
Emerson and Frederick & Mary Louise 

Burgess

December 18th – Given by Barbara & 
Jack Kidder in loving memory of Henry & 

Cora Truslow.

December 18th – Given by Lorie Faubert
in memory of Win & Joff Schnarr 

(correction from Poinsettia Sunday 
bulletin)

December 24th – Given by Vicky Shaw in 
memory of my mother,  Sandy Shaw

mailto:rtripp@maine.rr.com
mailto:mvlord@aol.com


Mission Team Update FMI – Carol Spencer-Lemay
SpencerLemay2@gmail.com

Don’t forget to donate to the Saco Food Pantry if you are 
able.  The need is great.  

The Saco Food Pantry is highlighting the need for the following 
items this month:

Hot cocoa mix Canned Beef Stew
Hearty Soups/stews/chili              Syrup
Pancake mix Instant Oatmeal

Please consider donating hygiene items: 
hand soap shampoo
toothpaste toothbrushes

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

BON APPETIT

You may sign up to volunteer for this weekday community meal program on the bulletin board near the church 
office, or contact Carol Spencer-Lemay at (207) 229-1902 or spencerlemay2@gmail.com to see if she can 
carpool with you. Volunteers help prepare the meal and/or serve the food and clean up. For more information, 
visit bonappetitmealprogram.com

WHEN: Any Monday, 2 to 4 pm and/or 3 to 6 pm
WHERE: Second Congregational Church, 19 Crescent St, Biddeford, Maine

HAPPY NEW YEAR from the Mission Team!  Please 
join us on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at 

6:30 pm in the Parlor of First Parish 
Congregational Church. Our next meeting is 

January 11th.  To learn more you can talk to Carol 
Spencer-Lemay after Sunday service.  You may 

also contact her at spencerlemay2@gmail.com or 
(207) 229-1902.

Thank you for your support of the 
Saco Food Pantry!

The Shoe Ministry is in search of MEN’S SHOES in all 
sizes and in good condition.  

All winter shoes and boots in good to excellent 
condition are gladly accepted at this time so that we 
can give them away on the MLK Day of Service.  
Please leave your donation in the office or call Carol 
Spencer-Lemay at (207) 229-1902.  

mailto:spencerlemay2@gmail.com
mailto:spencerlemay2@gmail.com


The Gingerbread Fair returned after a two-year hiatus with resounding success!!! 
The response from the greater community was wonderful…crowds were lined up 
very early in the rain long before the doors opened!!!

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP UPDATE

The Gingerbread Fair
December 3, 2022!!!

The fragrance of the wreaths and 
arrangements greeted us all with 
tremendous joy! Attractive gift baskets 
were on display, too. The luncheon, 
always popular, was delicious. Cookies, 
candy, pies, and muffins were plentiful. 
Crafts, jewelry, books, puzzles, 
collectibles, knitted and sewn creations, 
and yard sale items rounded out the 
selections of the day. The Elf Station 
was a lot of fun, too.

Many thanks to Ellie 
Osborn for playing 
her ukulele and 
singing to provide a 
festive atmosphere. 
Thank you to ALL 
who donated items 
and helped out from 
start to finish!

Special note: The Top of the Hill Gang was 
invaluable on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday!

Remember this: YOU CAN’T FIND THIS STUFF AT 
MARDEN’s!!!

Sue Neumyer,
“Not Chair of the Fair, but willing to make 
announcements!!!” 



Looking for things to do in the area?  Check out 
www.pressherald.com/things-to-do/do-this-calendar

You can search by date, within a number of miles… you’ll be amazed at 
what is happening in Maine! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

This message was received from a Care Manager at a local agency.  Funds from the Pastor’s 
Discretionary Fund were used to help a client in need.  Your donations to the Pastor’s Discretionary 
Fund help so many people in our communities.  Thank you for your continued support. 

Hi Sue!

I just wanted to take a minute and share some good vibes with you!  Because of the Church’s amazing 
support, a woman was able to receive more freedom in mobility and freedom from pain than she has 
had in the past 2 years.  Your funding for a motorized/tilt wheelchair and new batteries will give this 
woman such a new lease on life.  Her face lit up when she got in the chair, and was so jubilant and 
bright when she starting moving about with ease.  She talked about how much she is looking forward 
to being a part of the bigger community now.  This woman thanked me, but I can’t take all the credit, 
as it was not without great support from your beautiful community of people.

There is so much bad out there, but the First Parish community is a brilliant source of life for the 
greater Saco Community.

Please feel free to share this.  I don’t have words for how much gratitude I feel for the support you all 
help provide.

Thank you. Thank you. Thank you. Thank you. Thank you.

Harris Farm, Dayton, ME 

http://www.pressherald.com/things-to-do/do-this-calendar




Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

10am Service

1pm TV Service

2

Office Closed

6:30pm Big 

Book

3

9am Counters

9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship

6:30pm Facilities 

via Teams

6:30pm Book 

Club

7pm Men’s 

Fellowship

4

4pm Diaper

Bank

5:15pm Jr Choir

6pm Girl Scouts

7pm Sr Choir

5

9am TOHG

6 7

8

8am Sacred 

Conversations

8:50am CE 

Team 

10am Service

11:30am M&A
11:30am 

Budget Hearing

1pm TV Service

9

9am Counters

6:00pm Bell 

Choir

6:30pm Big 

Book

10

9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship 

7pm Men’s 

Fellowship via 

Zoom

11

4pm Diaper

Bank

5:15pm Jr Choir

6:00pm Girl 

Scouts

6:30pm Finance 

Team via Zoom 

6:30pm Mission

Team

7pm Sr Choir

12

9am TOHG

3:30pm Guiding 

Eyes

13 14

15

8am Sacred 

Conversations

10am Service

11:15am Youth 

Choir
11:30am 

Budget Hearing

1pm TV Service

16

Office Closed

9:00am MLK 

Day of Caring

6:30pm Big 

Book

17

9am Counters

9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship

7pm Men’s 

Fellowship via 

Zoom

18

10:00am 

Theological 

Group 

4pm Diaper

Bank

5:15pm Jr Choir

6:00pm Girl 

Scouts

6:30pm 

Diaconate

6:30 pm Council

7:00pm Sr Choir

19

9am TOHG 

7:00pm Good 

News Team

20 21

22

8am Sacred 

Conversations

10am Service

11:15am Youth 

Choir
11:30am 

Annual Meeting

1pm TV Service

2:00pm Concert

23

9am Counters

6:30pm Big 

Book

24

9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship 

6:30pm 

Personnel Team

7pm Men’s 

Fellowship via 

Zoom

25

4pm Diaper

Bank

5:15pm Jr Choir

6pm Girl Scouts

7pm – Sr Choir

26

9:00am TOHG

3:30pm 

Guiding Eyes

27 28

29   SUNDAY      

FUNDAY

8am Sacred 

Conversations

10am Service

11:15am Youth 

Choir
11:30am 

Annual Meeting 

Snow Date

1pm TV Service

2:00pm Concert 

Duo Amie

30

9am Counters

6:30pm Big 

Book

31

9:30am Women’s 

Fellowship

7pm Men’s 

Fellowship via 

Zoom



The Messenger
First Parish Congregational Church  
12 Beach Street
Saco, ME 04072


	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10
	Slide 11
	Slide 12
	Slide 13
	Slide 14
	Slide 15
	Slide 16
	Slide 17
	Slide 18
	Slide 19

